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Well April has come and gone. Wow where does the time go.  
 
We have a new mechanic on board. We would like to welcome Royce Barfuss to 
our team. Royce is doing a great job, and we are thrilled to have him. We are 
doing interviews for a fourth mechanic. The state has suggested in the past that 
we have four due to the fact that we care for a lot of vehicles besides buses in the 
district.  
 
We are still looking for bus drivers. The mechanics and I have all been driving on 
some days.  
 
Bus citations were not too bad this month. We did have 16 bus citations this 
month. They are mostly not staying seated and disrespectful towards the drive 
and not following the rules.   
 
We celebrated our Employee of the Year, Royce Barfuss . Royce was one of our 
drivers.  When Jerome left he moved up to the mechanic position. He is an 
amazing employee. Always willing to help in any way he can.  
 
Kay has been very busy keeping all the trips in line and making sure everything 
runs smoothly. We really appreciate her very much.  
 
Happy Spring. Hopefully the surprise snow storm the other day will not occur 
again!!! 
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